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PREK-3 BUILDING COMMITTEE MEETING – FALES SCHOOL 

                         Remote Participation         

       MINUTES     REVISED   

Thursday                                      May 7, 2020 

Chairman, Stephen Doret, called the meeting to order at 4:35 pm.   Committee members present: 

Maryann Stannard, , Irene Oliver, Robert Ferguson, Amber Bock, Chris Jayavendra, Shelby 

Marshall, Andrew Bradley. Also present: Vertex representatives, Jon Lemieux, Steve Theran; 

HMFH, Julia Nugent, Caitlin Osepchuk; Gilbane, Kevin Jones, and Jim Dabrowski;  school 

department, Cindi Voorhees and Kelli Giacopello.  

MINUTES - MOTION                  

Mr. Bradley  made a motion to approve the minutes of April 9, 2020.  Mrs. Stannard seconded the  

motion..  The minutes were approved by a roll call vote: Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; 

Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes.  Ms. Marshall arrived after the vote was 

taken and cast an affirmative vote later in the meeting.       

                                 

SCHEDULE/CONSTRUCTION  UPDATE              

Mr. Jones reported Vertex has reached out to some of the neighbors to inform them their 

mailboxes, to be delivered next week, will be located in front of the construction trailer.  Another 

group of mailboxes will be moved later in the project. Project contact information was dispersed 

to neighbors on Eli Whitney Street 

There should be one more day of hauling top soil material off site. There will still be fill material 

hauling operations of multiple days.   The first section of soil nailing is complete; work beginning 

on second stage.  A discussion with the concrete  sub contractor is scheduled regarding the earth 

work sequences. Marquerite will be on site within the next two weeks.    

PROCUREMENT                  

Mr. Theran stated the trade bids were accepted on May 1, with 2 additional ones accepted on May 

5.  The construction team is working on finalizing a masonry recommendation.  The top contender 

submitted a bid of $73,000 under budget;  the second bidder, $4,000 under.  The full tally of the 

sub bid of May 1 is $26,553,811.  ($949,322 under budget)  Earlier in the process steel, concrete 

and site bids were received, resulting in a total bid to date of $37,709,952.  The early projections 

had the project $300,000 over budget.  At this time 70% of contractor work has been bought out.  

There is aapproximately $11 million dollars left to buy out.  Some packages are not on the street 

and some will be received the end of May, early June.  

A question was asked pertaining to any delays in product availability.  The response was the only 

delay was the extended bid period to May 1.  It is anticipated there is enough flexibility in the 
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supply chain with the private bids.  The structural steel supply company has confirmed it will have 

the material. The carpenters union is just getting back on board.  Down the road the requirements 

for carpenters working inside and in closed areas will need to be addressed. 

The Committee discussed the timeline of receiving the bid information and the expectation of a 

vote on it.  There was strong feelings of being rushed since the information only became available 

at noon today.  The receipt of information was discussed at the April 9 meeting, when the request 

was made to receive materials to allow 3 days in advance of a meeting for a detail review.  

Mr. Doret suggested deferring discussion and having the ability to pose questions on the trade bid 

results until the next meeting.  Mr. Bradley concurred and asked to see details of bids 1, 2, and 3.  

Mr. Lemieux pointed out under Chapter 149A the Committee does not have a choice to go with 

#2 or #3.  The last bid was received May 5.  Recommendations with Gilbane input were made 

yesterday.  By pushing the due date forward for 2 contractors, the project saved $1 million dollars.  

Ms. Oliver noted a meeting can always be delayed. 

Ms. Nugent stated thee are 2 critical bids on the list, plumbing and water proofing that need to be 

completed before the concrete pours.  Mrs. Bock suggested handling the 2 critical items and 

reviewing the remainder  prior to the next meeting.         

              

MOTION                   

Mr. Bradley moved to defer approval of the bid items for a week with the exception of 2 items of 

high priority. Ms. Oliver seconded the motion. The Committee voted in favor by roll call vote:  

Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; 

Marshall, yes.   

CRITICAL PATH ITEMS                            

Mr Jones reported it is important to make sure the trade bidders receive all documents and 

specifications included in the bid, and what owners do not own clearly shown on the documents.  

Gilbane has requested of the bidders above and beyond OSHA requirements.  This is brought to 

the sub contractors attention.  With the private bids, you dig into the nuts and bolts of the project. 

Gilbane has no concern with the plumbing company, Grasseschi.  The water proofing company 

has also worked with Gilbane, including the Gibbons School.  They did a  superior caulking job.   

Ms. Nugent noted Grasseschi is a woman owned business which helps in the percentage that needs 

to be reached in that category under Chapter 149A criteria. The project has almost reached its goal 

as required under Chapter 149A.  It is a requirement on all MSBA jobs.  Ms. Oliver added that not 

every bidder is certified woman owner.  She questioned whether it will be difficult to reach the 

goal of participation on the second tier.  Mr. Lemieux pointed out there is a gap of $800,000  in 

the next $11 million dollars of awards to be fulfilled through sub contractors.  He feels the numbers 
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are trending in the right direction. He also believes that we will be able to find sufficient bidders 

to be able to achieve the required Mbe. Whe contractors. 

MOTION                       

Mr. Bradley made a motion to accept the 2 critical bids, plumbing and water proofing, as 

recommended.  Mrs. Bock seconded the motion which passed unanimously by roll call vote:  

Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; 

Marshall, yes.   

NEXT MEETING                 

Mr. Doret proposed the next meeting of the Prek-3 Building Committee be Thursday, May 14, at 

4:00 pm  Mrs. Stannard seconded the motion.  The     Committee voted 8-0 by roll call vote: Doret, 

yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; Marshall, 

yes                 .   

 STORM WATER INSTALLATION               

Neighbor, Mr. Jim Brown,  was critical of the project design relative to the run off into the pond 

the pond.  A neighbor passed the information on to Mr. Doret.  As a result Mr. Doret authorized 

the purchase of a frack tank at $38,000 to force the filtration of the site run off.  The head wall 

filters directly into the pond.  The amount was taken from the Contingency Fund.  As a result of 

the incident, the Design Team has been scheduled to make a presentation to the Board of Selectmen 

next Tuesday, May 12.   

Mr. Theran added all manholes are piped together.  The solution, a highway to the pond, was a 

challenge.  The rest of the storm water measures all performed well.  The manhole water goes into 

the frack tank and comes out cleaned, filtered water.  There were cracks and breaks in the first 

manhole with water coming out a fine silt.  A new filtration bed has been installed near the 

dumpsters that comes out on the top of the hill above the pond 

The Conservation Commission understood the process and appreciated the communication from 

Gilbane and Vertex.   Calls were received from the DEP, and they  have an understanding of the 

issues.  The Conservation Commussion will observe the next rain storm to see how it  is going.  

They will also be asked to speak at Tuesdays BOS meeting.   Mr. Doret requested the  Civil 

Engineer  also be invited to attend the meeting. If he has a part of the presentation, his input needs 

to be in the presentation for Committee review.      

Ms. Marshall inquired how the initial problem was addressed and who was monitoring the new 

system.  The frack tank did not keep up with the extraordinary amount of rain.  The pump was not 

reacting properly and had to be fixed. 

Mr. Jones added Lockwood, the frack tank provider,  has been providing constant monitoring.  

They were tweaking the system.  The log indicates an evaluation of a water sample taken April 

15-16.  This tested how quickly sediment was going in.  The filter was increased as a result.  The 
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unknown was more ground water going in.  The structure was being asked to react differently after 

50 years of going into mud and 20 years of going into stone.  The issue was in contained and 

system pumps and clean water into unfiltered points.  It is constantly managed and evaluated as to 

how we get dirty water contained through the frack tank. 

Ms. Marshall requested Schematic drawings be made available for the BOS meeting.  She noted 

this was a problem in April when she heard from a nearby resident.  How did this get passed by?  

The Committee needs to have a list of who gets called and when.  The first call was to Mrs. 

Stannard.  There needs to be a communication chain so that this does not happen again.  Mr. Doret 

added the details still need to be resolved regarding the first and second events and the frack tank.  

The system should have been immediately tested.  Mr. Jones noted multiple efforts and strategies 

were put in place as well as the  team on site trying to fix it.   

The comments on communication were appreciated and Gilbane will meet with Vertex to discuss 

any change in approach. 

Ms. Marshall asked if it was not anticipated that by cutting into the hill this would not be a problem.  

Why was the pipe not extended from the fracking tank.  Mr. Jones noted a discussion was held 

yesterday on how to bypass the old system.  Part of the problem is the strategic way the manholes 

are positioned.  It was not possible to deal with all the water from the roof drains and run off from 

Eli Whitney Street.  It is not yet fully resolved.  Ms. Marshall stated she is aware of the older 

infrastructure.  If the pond stays green, everything will be okay. 

Ms. Nugent noted 3 catch basins connect to one another.  The quantity of rain was totally 

unexpected.  If this was anticipated, there would have been a recommendation for installation of a 

frack tank.   

Ms. Marshall inquired as to what happens next to the pond.  Who speaks to the damage. 

Mr. Doret noted the last thing the Conservation Commission wants to do is dredge, and they did 

not approve to do it.  Mrs. Bock suggested perhaps the Conservation Commission could monitor 

the site.  The town owns the pond and what needs to be done is part of this project. The Civil 

Engineer stated you cannot force the pond outflow.  The system needs to be brought up to modern 

times.  Water going into the pipes will be less than ever.  Water from roofs and parking lot will go 

underground, reducing the amount of water flowing into the pond.  Things may have to be done 

that were not required.  The frustration needs to be reduced without over promising. 

Mr. Doret added all designs were submitted to the town and Town Engineer for approval.  There 

is nothing to apologize for.  This team is up to the solutions and will let the public know.   

Ms. Marshall feels it is a good time to let the public see the whole picture of the site work so far 

and the next steps.  A draft presentation should be ready by tomorrow for a review, and comments 

made by Monday before the Tuesday BOS meeting.   
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DESIGN AMENDMENTS                                          

Mr. Theran reported Vertex has reviewed Amendments 17-21 presented by HMFH and has no 

concerns of the requests.   Vertex collects all documents, reviews them and send them to the 

Committee 

Amendment #17  - for landscape architect and engineer working to separate Phase I and II 

bidding packages.  $8,536 

Amendment #18 – design and drawings for temporary conditions and additional phasing, 

including playground site for interim   $28,512 

Amendment #19 – Geotech   additional services for the CA Phase Engineer Services    $212,300 

(this item is in 3011 budget) 

Amendment #20 additional services requested for cost estimate services  $12,452 

Amendment #21  - additional hazmat testing services  $32,450  (this item is in the 3011 budget)   

Mr. Lemieux announced he will do a budget revision request, taking money from the contingency 

and moving it into design items.  They will be billed on invoices and he will plug in the holes of 

the soft cost contingency so that we do not overspend.  This will be done quarterly.  The MSBA 

does not approve overrun line items.   Ms. Marshall added once the reallocation of unbudgeted 

items is done, a high level signature will be required.             

MOTIONS                                  

Ms.  Marshall made a motion to approve Amendments #17-21.  Mr. Jayavendra seconded the 

motion which passed unanimously by roll call vote:  Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; 

Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; Marshall, yes.   

GMP STATUS                 

ATP#2   The power feed was taken out of scope of the trade bid document because it had been 

performed before the package went out    $13,678    This was budgeted in soft budget 

ATP#3  Provide subsurface drainage of the upper sidewalk and restore access to public  $17,310.  

This is new.   

MOTION                               

Ms. Marshall made a motion to approve ATP #2 and #3.  Mr. Bradley seconded the motion which 

passed unanimously by roll call vote: :  Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, 

yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; Marshall, yes.   

INVOICES – MOTIONS                                         

HMFH   professional services thru March 31  2810  $68,233.32    
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HMFH   professional services thru April 30  2814    79,583,33   

Vertex   professional services thru March 28  0124376   26,210.00  

RSV Associates professional services    2020-14     4,500.00  

OXBLUE  monthly camera charge            201.00 

Mr. Doret made a motion to approve the five invoices.  Mr. Bradley seconded the motion which 

passed 8-0 by roll call vote: Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, yes; 

Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; Marshall, yes.   

A Gilbane invoice #02 PO541144 for $550,441.40 is under review pending signature and 

notarization. 

Ms. Marshall inquired about electrical work that National Grid was to perform tying into the power 

lines at a high cost.  A summary should be presented at the next meeting and notice of where it 

stands.  It should include the terms of excess power sent back into the school 

Mr. Jayavendra and Mr. Doret requested half set of drawings including the addendum items.   

MOTION                                    

Ms. Marshall made a motion to adjourn at 6:31 pm  Mr. Bradley seconded the motion and the 

committee voted 8-0 by roll call vote: Doret, yes; Stannard, yes; Bock, yes; Ferguson, yes; Oliver, 

yes; Bradley, yes; Jayavendra, yes; Marshall, yes.   

               

Next Committee Meeting:  THURSDAY MAY 14,   2020  4:00 pm, by remote participation 

             Respectfully submitted, Stephen Doret 

              

 These minutes are recorded by the secretary of the Building Committee and do not become 

an official part of the record until so noted subsequently 

 

 

     

         

 

 


